Clerks Report for December 2023
Playing Field:

The problem with the internal wall in the CCTV shed has been fixed by out maintenance operatives.
The new skate park sign has been installed.

The wildlife camera operational policy has been drafted for approval.

The springy handle has been delivered and will be installed as soon as weather is suitable for the
glue to set.

The new bin liner has been installed.

The new CCTV sign with the Parish Council contact details has been installed on the shed door.

The brambles in the children’s play area have been trimmed back but a panel needs to be removed
to strim behind the fence properly.

Cemetery:

The external electric meter box has been replaced and the electrical supply made safe.

CCTV sign with the contact details for the Parish Council has been installed on the shed door.

The stile steps have been cleaned by our maintenance operatives.

The contractor notification signs have been ordered.

The work on the surface of the footpath has been scheduled in for the week commencing the 15
January.

General:

Precept submitted has been submitted.

Reports have been received regarding the condition of the grit bin at Hendra Heights, the lid does
not close properly allowing the bin to fill with water and dissolve the salt within the grit. This is on
the agenda for discussion.

A new location has been suggested by a member of the public for a grit bin in the Grose Meadows
area. Cormac has been contacted to see if the position is acceptable.

The refills approved at the last meeting have been ordered as have the 2 new grit bins for
Enniscaven and the top of Trelavour Road.

Hendra Prazey — stock fencing/posts ordered and delivered arrangements are currently being made
for the installation.

Green powder scattered on the sun dial at Trelavour Prazey has been removed by our maintenance
operatives.

Various fallen branches on foot paths have been cleared by our maintenance operatives.

“The Grinch” antics over Christmas period — bus shelters by doctors — decorations removed but
some still stuck on the glass panels.

Issues reported:

Footpath 26 the sign has rotted and snapped. (the Church to the main road).

Footpath 4 fly tipping of gas bottles and rubbish being dumped. (near the power station to Carsella
Farm).

Inspection cover (manhole) outside of Working Men’s Club and surrounding area collapsing has been
reported to Cornwall Council and they have repaired the issue.

Pot holes throughout Carne Hill — reported to Cornwall Council.

Carne Farmhouse — Enniscaven — pot holes reported to Cornwall Council.

Pot hole outside of The Shop — reported to Cornwall Council.



